
Newsletter #7, Week of March 26, 2007 
 
The Quilters II newsletter is published weekly during the 
season, and monthly during the off season. Information on 
scheduled events will be restricted to the coming week (or 
month), unless advance planning is required. 
 
From the Coordinator 
 
The air conditioning situation in the Palo Verde room has been resolved!  The 
swamp cooler has been disabled and the temperature in the rooms appear more 
stable with no cold drafts.  Bringing a sweater is always an option. 
  
Lynn Parker & Audrey Young will be passing out a survey sheet .  They are 
still looking for committee people for next year and some more ideas of things 
that you people might like to do.  Remember......it's suggestions from ALL OF 
US that make this group the wonderful group that it is!! 
  
The Team of Fran Walthall, Julie Young & Sharon Jewitt  
will have quilts ready to go to different Charities on Monday.  They will have 
them ready to pass out after the Show & Tell.  Please help bring these quilts of 
ours to the many different places in Tucson that can use them.  Bring a friend 
with you and go out to lunch at the same time!! 
  
Feel free to bring in your own projects to work this week.   
 
Suggestions are always welcome.  My e-mail address is : evanier@verizon.net. 
 
See you in the Park or at our Monday Quilters 2 meeting. In the meantime, 
enjoy quilting! 
 
Elaine Vanier 



 
 
 
Meeting Agenda for Monday, Mar 26  

• Quick announcements  
• Introductions  
• Show and tell  
• Demonstration  
• Work stations:  

       The work stations will usually consist of:  

• A small quilt mounted on the HQ16, ready for quilting  
• Cutting batting & backs for quilt tops  
• Quilted tops needing to be trimmed  
• Quilts needing binding & labels  
• Certification on the Phaff & Bernina machines by Sue Patch & Audrey Young  

 
Demonstration for Monday, Mar 26 
 
We'll have a Gadget/Gizmo Show and Tell.  Please bring a tool that others 
might not know about, to show our group. 
  
Lynn 
 
 
Class Schedule for the Week of March 26 
 
As far as your humble editor knows, there are no classes scheduled for the rest 
of this season. 
 
Tuesday Activity 
 
The big room is open from 1 - 4 p.m. 
 
Saturday Activity 
 
The big room is available all day. If you can't get in, call one of the key people. 
This may become a "use it or lose it" situation. 
 



Committee Reports 
 
No committee reports were submitted. 
 
General Interest 
 
Looking for another interesting quilting web site? Try 
http://www.lindafranz.com/ 
 
Comments from the Members 
 
Members are encouraged to submit comments or suggestions for possible 
publication in this newsletter. Publication discretion will rest with the editor at 
all times. 
 
From Karen Anderson... Here is the information on the Missouri Machine 
Quilter which was discussed at the last meeting. Beulah Alton, Route 1 Box 
2360, Patton, MO 63662. Call her at (573) 866-2014 before sending anything. 
Her prices are Twin- $32, Full - $34, Queen - $38 and King - $40. The price 
includes batting and thread, you pay the postage. 
 
From Carol Monthei... Reminder:  There will be a small quilt panel on the 
frame ready to be quilted Monday morning.  If you are certified, please 
consider working on this project.  It is a good way to get some more practice 
while having teachers around to help you out.   
 
From Karen Anderson... Quilters II is planning a quilt show next year. If you 
have a quilt back home, which you want to have in the show, please bring it 
back with you next season. Quilts include wall hangings and wearable art as 
well as regular quilts. 
 
Comments from the Editor 
 
Future editions of the newsletter will be based on "cut and paste". Submissions 
from the coordinator, Committees, and Members will be published EXACTLY 
as received in an e-mail. Exceptions will be made for those who cannot send an 
e-mail. 
 
 
 


